GOVERNOR'S SECRETARIAT, BIHAR RAJ BHAVAN, PATNA-800 022

Letter No.-BSU (Meeting) 49/2018-1924 GS (I), Dated-25-06-2019

Bijay Kumar Additional Secretary

To.

All the Vice-Chancellors

<u>Universities of Bihar</u>
(Except –P U, Patna, TMBU, Bhagalpur,
KSDSU, Darbhanga, BAU, Sabour, BASU, Patna)

Sub:-Regarding online submission of application form and distribution of Sir,

With respect to subject mentioned above, I am directed to inform that it was directed to submit application form and distribution of Degree, online from Ist June, 2019 by all the Universities of Bihar. The purpose of accepting application and distribution of Degree online was to deliver Degree without any hindrance in a transparent manner, to the students. Universities were requested to submit information about the adoption of this system.

However, it transpired that some of the Universities have not yet adopted online system for submission of application form and distribution of Degree. To review the progress, a meeting is scheduled on 28.06.2019 at 4.00 PM at Raj Bhavan, Patna. You are requested to send Registrar and Controller of Examination of the University to attend the meeting and submit compliance of the direction of Hon'ble Chancellor regarding adoption of online system for submission of application form and distribution of degrees.

Yours sincerely,

(Bijay Kumar) Additional Secretary

English Letter OSD(U)-219